
School Policies 
We have lots of policies which help staff, parents and visitors to understand how our school is run. All of our 

policies are kept in the office. If you are interested in reading some of them in more detail, please ask the 

Headteacher.  

These are brief details of the policies we felt you would be most interested in. 

 

 

 

A Church School 

We are a church school – but what does this mean? 

It means there is a Christian touch to all we do in 

school. We worship together daily, we work closely 

with St. Paul’s Church, Marton and we seek to run 

our school on the principles of love and forgiveness. 

When your child is in Year 5 or 6 they, and you, will 

be able to make a decision together about whether 

they should be confirmed.  If together you choose 

for your child to make this commitment, they and 

you will be able to attend sessions to help them 

prepare for this important step in their life.   

Parents have the right to withdraw their child from 
Religious Education and Worship, however if you 
choose this school for your child we cannot exclude 
them from the Christian care and teaching that is 
evident in all areas of school life. 

Race Relations 

We are committed to helping our children live in a 

diverse society. We are a Church School and so 

actively live our Christian faith, however we also 

teach children about other faiths and cultures. We 

seek to develop their self-esteem and to foster 

respect for all religions, beliefs and ways of life. We 

will not accept any racist language or abuse in our 

Equal Opportunities 

We regard each of the children in our care as 

special and unique individuals. We aim to provide 

quality learning experiences within a happy, 

purposeful, stimulating environment, where each 

child is encouraged and inspired to fulfil his or her 

Sex and Relationships Education 

After consulting parents, we drew up a detailed 

policy for Sex and Relationships Education. We help 

children grow in their understanding of keeping 

their bodies safe and developing good relationships. 

Parents will be fully informed of what is being 

Road Safety 
 

We teach children how to be safe on the roads, 
working with parents, the police and road safety 
teams at different times. We also try to encourage a 
healthy lifestyle through “Walk to School” weeks 
and other events. 

Charging 

From time to time children are taken on 

educational visits, linked into the curriculum we are 

studying in school. Parents are informed of the visit 

details by letter and are invited to make a 

contribution to help meet the costs of the visit. No 

charge is made for cookery or DT items used as 

part of the curriculum, or for extra curricular 

Complaints 

If you are concerned about anything in school, please come to discuss the matter with the Headteacher. If we 

cannot resolve your concern you should write to the Chair of Governors, Mrs. Adele Langford, via the School. 


